



Head of School: Mrs B Rundle

8 January 2020

Dear Parents/Carers.

## Change to School Lunches - School Census Day Thursday 16th January 2020

The funding we receive from the Government is based on the number of children registered at the school on the Census Day, which this term is on Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> January 2020. Similarly, the amount of funding received for the universal infant free school meals is dependent on the number children having a school lunch on that day.

In order to maximise the amount of funding that the school receives to support your child, we would like to ask you to consider allowing your child to have a school dinner this Thursday 16th January 2020.

We have chosen two of the most popular dishes for your child. The menu for children on this day will be:

Fish Fingers **OR** Vegetable Dippers (V) served with chips and seasonal vegetables

As a result of having fish fingers and chips on Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> January, we will subsequently move Thursday's usual 'Build A Burger' menu to Friday 17<sup>th</sup> January instead.

To keep matters straight forward on ParentPay, the menu will remain unchanged for the week. Please make your selection as normal, as the menu itself has not changed, we are purely changing the days on which we serve Thursday & Friday's menu.

Should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact the school office.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs B Rundle Head of School

T: 01726 75858 F: 01726 808437
E: info@sandyhill.org.uk W: www.sandyhill.org.uk
Sandy Hill Academy, Sandy Hill, St Austell, Cornwall, PL25 3AT

A Company Limited by Guarantee. An Exempt Charity Registered in England & Wales - Company No. 07387540 Registered Office: Aspire Academy Trust, Unit 20, St Austell Business Park, St Austell, Cornwall PL25 4FD